
CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK 

Date:  13 June 2019 

Dear Parents 
Class 3 have returned from their camp to YHA Okehampton after an action packed week-
end.  Thankfully the weather in Okehampton was so much better than at home and we 
managed to take part in all of the activities that were planned.  Many fears were           
conquered including water and heights and everyone had a great time.  The staff were 
delighted to see team work in action as they all helped and encouraged each other; and 
for some children it was the first time away from home for any length of time.  Mrs Murray, 
Mrs Ireson and myself are super proud of you all (and we had a great time too!) 
A huge well done to our children from year 1 who sat their Phonics Screening Tests this 
week and they were brilliant.  Mrs Turner is so very proud of them—especially since they 
have worked so hard.  Well done all! 
Next Thursday, the whole school will be going on a special day to the Minack.  The  
weather is forecast for a mainly dry day with a little sunshine but PLEASE check before-
hand to make sure your child has waterproofs, sun hats etc! We are grateful to the Friends 
for helping us fund this trip but I do need parents to make their voluntary contribution (see 
below). 
Sports Day is on Monday so please read the section overleaf for details.  Our reserve day 
is Tuesday should the weather be wet! 
Finally don’t forget that it is Dress Down Day on Friday and we are asking the  children to 
bring in a small donation for the tombola stall. 
See you at Sports Day!  
Tim Barnard, Head of School 

Diary Dates 
 
 

14 June 
Dress down day—
please bring in a    

tombola prize 
 

17 June 
Sports Day 

1.15pm at Richard 
Jory Playing Field 

 
18 June 

Reserve Sports Day 
 

20 June 
Whole School Trip 

to The Minack 
(details to follow) 

 
22 June 

Gwennap Parish 
Community Fete 
12noon—4pm 

 
25 June 

Colour Run 
(no clubs) 

 
27 June 

Reserve day for  
Colour Run 

 
2 July 

Open Afternoon 
 

9 July 
Move up afternoon 

 
12 July 

Final day for  
Reading Bands 

 

Pupils of the Week 

 

 
Hepworth Trevithick Vickery 

168 182 161 

Class 1 Class 2 Class 3 Year 6 

Tilly Ava Chay   Harrison Elowen 

Lottie Logan T Matthew  

                                    ParentPay 
 

         Please active your ParentPay account!   
We are still waiting for the Minack consents and payments. 

 
We have issued your login details for our new payment system called ParentPay.  
ParentPay is used by many schools and is an easy to use portal to pay for school dinners 
and trips etc. without having to send cash into school.  The Minack trip details have been 
sent home so it is an ideal time for parents to start using ParentPay. You will also be 
asked to give parental consent to the trip via ParentPay so if you have any problems log-
ging on, please speak to the office.     Thank you. 

Breakfast Club 
Our Breakfast Club runs daily on school days from 8am.   

Please hand your child to a staff member before leaving them and your child’s place 
needs to be booked in advance. 



Sports Day—Monday 17 June 2019 at the Richard Jory Playing Field, Pulla Cross 
 

Sports Day is on Monday so running shoes to the ready! We are asking the children to come into 
school in their PE kits and trainers (NOT plimsolls) and to bring along a jumper or fleece (plus sun 
hat/cream, coats etc. depending on the weather!).  Bookbags are NOT needed on Monday since 
the children will all be walking up to Richard Jory Playing Field after a slightly earlier lunch.  Please 
note that school lunches are available on Monday but the children will need to bring their refillable 
drinks bottle with them.   
Parents, family and friends should meet us at the Richard Jory Playing Field ready for a 1pm—
1.15pm start.  Remember to bring along a chair or rug to sit on and the Friends will be serving    
refreshments to quench your thirst.   I hope you are all ready for the parents race? 

Once Sports Day has finished, the class teachers will dismiss the children to parents so remember 
to let us know if someone else will be collecting your child.  

 

Class 3 at 

YHA  

Okehampton 

This year’s library service summer reading challenge is Space Chase—watch this space for more      
information or visit the school website! 



Please note that the May Day Bank Holiday next year has moved FROM 4 May 2020 
TO Friday 8 May 2020 

FRIENDS OF CUSGARNE NEWS 
 
Didn’t that week go quickly! We’ve now got lots to look forward to, starting with this Friday…… 
 
DRESS DOWN FRIDAY – 14

th
 June 

Non-school uniform! We kindly ask for voluntary donations of prizes suitable for the fete day       
tombola stall. 
 
SPORTS DAY – 17

th
 June (Reserve 18

th
) 

A list of raffle prizes will be available in the noticeboard over the next few days. Further to last 
weeks’ news, we have had to look at ways to reduce the level of raffle admin on the day, whilst    
ensuring everyone has the same chance of winning. As a result, we have had to revise ticket prices 
to £1 per ticket. We hope you will support us in this decision. Raffle to be drawn at the end of the 
races. We will also have the following refreshments available: 

Cream Tea (Hot drink & scone) = £2.50 
Scone (on its own)           = £2.00 
Hot drink (Tea / Coffee)  = £1.00 
Pot of Strawberries           = £1.00 
Squash             = FREE  

 
VILLAGE FETE – 22

nd
 June 

Details of the kids bake off were sent out in bags last week, we hope these were received ok. We 
are excited to add that the competition will be independently judged, with prizes of £10 for first and 
£5 for second place, up for grabs. 
Any donations of cakes that can be contributed for the stall, in addition to the kids bake off, will also 
be very much welcomed. We will have the bar in full swing, cakes on sale, and a place for you to sit 
and enjoy the atmosphere…..now all we need is the weather! 
 
COLOUR RUN – 25

th
 June (Reserve 27

th
) 

Just to say that if anyone needs a copy of the sponsorship form, there are some available in        
reception. 
 
The Giving Machine 
It’s been a while since we’ve given an update on the giving machine donations. Your online shop-
ping has earnt £83.80 from March to May, so thank you for taking the time to shop via the Giving 
Machine website. 
 
Crisp Packet Recycling 
We’ve just sent off our 3

rd
 box, and it is our biggest haul yet at 16.2kg! Since starting the scheme in 

January, we have recycled just short of 33kg, earning £33 for school funds. Keep up the amazing 
work everyone! 
 
SPENDING FOR SCHOOL 
We are pleased to renew on behalf of the school, the Cornwall Scrapstore subscription for another 
year. This provides a fantastic material resource for the school, that the children can use in art, craft 
and play. 
Finally, we were delighted to support the school in purchasing 30 much needed Chromebooks. We 
were able to contribute £1,500 from Friends funds, as well as the £1,000 IT grant fund won from the 
Tesco store voting, both of which went a little way towards the overall cost. 
 

That’s it for this week, we look forward to seeing you at Sports day 



Breakfast Club 
Our Breakfast Club runs daily on school days from 8am.   

Current prices as follows: 
With breakfast: £2 per child per day 
Without breakfast: £1 per child per day 

 
Please book and pay via ParentPay 

DIARY OF ACTIVITIES 
w/c  17 June 2019 

Breakfast Club runs daily on school days 

    
ACTIVITY 

  

  
TEACHER 

ADDITIONAL  
INFO 

MONDAY Keyboards Mr Clapp Monday morning 
this week 

 SPORTS DAY   

TUESDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y6’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Library Club Y6’s lunchtime 

 KS2 active club Sports Ambassadors lunchtime 

18th June Country dancing Mrs Murray 3pm-4pm 

 Create Club 
R, Y1, Y2 

Miss Palmer/Mrs Turner 3pm—4pm 

WEDNESDAY KS1 Sports Club  
R, Y1, Y2 

PAFC 3pm—4pm 

THURSDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y5’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 MINACK TRIP   

FRIDAY Guitars Miss Kelly Payment per term 

 KS1 Active Club Sports Ambassadors lunchtime 

If you would like a copy of the weekly newsletter emailed to you, or know of anyone who would like a copy,  
please contact reception who can arrange this. 

Email: secretary@cusgarne.org 
Website: www.cusgarne.org 
Telephone: 01872 863563 

   Follow us on Twitter! 

Mathletics—Summer Sprint 17th to 23rd June 2019 
 

We are challenging you to earn as many participation points as you can!  Work towards an 
achievement award certificate or maybe our school will be in the top 3 places worldwide? 

 
For more information, log on to your Mathletics account or speak to Mr Barnard. 

mailto:secretary@cusgarne.cornwall.sch.uk
http://www.cusgarneprimaryschool.co.uk/

